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Inspection date 
Previous inspection date 

29 November 2017  
19 November 2013 

 

The quality and standards of the 
early years provision 

This inspection: Good  2
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Inspection findings 
 

Effectiveness of the leadership and management is good   
 

The manager and staff reflect well on training to make good use of their increased 
knowledge. For example, to extend their skills in helping children to understand feelings 
and manage behaviour. The manager tracks children's progress with precision, to identify 
and address any weakness in teaching and learning. Development plans and action taken 
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Setting details 

Unique reference number EY461571 

Local authority Cornwall 

Inspection number 1063478 

Type of provision Sessional provision 

Day care type Childcare - Non-Domestic 

Registers Early Years Register, Compulsory Childcare 
Register, Voluntary Childcare Register 

Age range of children 0 - 4 

Total number of places 34 

Number of children on roll 56 

Name of registered person Pre-School Learning Alliance 

Registered person unique 
reference number 

RP900844 

Date of previous inspection 19 November 2013 

Telephone number 01288 356943 

 

Early Birds Nursery re-registered in 2013. It is a Pre-school Learning Alliance direct service 
provision. The nursery operates from a self-contained building next to the children's centre 
on the grounds of Bude Infant and Junior school. It is open Monday to Friday from 8am 
until 5pm, except for Christmas and bank holidays. The nursery opens on some days 
during school holidays, depending on demand. There are 10 staff employed to work with 
the children. Of these, eight staff hold early years qualifications at level 3 and the 
manager holds a qualification at level 6. The nursery receives early education funding to 
provide free places for children aged two, three and four years.  

 

This inspection was carried out by Ofsted under sections 49 and 50 of the Childcare Act 
2006 on the quality and standards of provision that is registered on the Early Years 
Register. The registered person must ensure that this provision complies with the 
statutory framework for children’s learning, development and care, known as the early 
years foundation stage.  

 

Any complaints about the inspection or the report should be made following the 
procedures set out in the guidance ‘Complaints procedure: raising concerns and making 
complaints about Ofsted’, which is available from Ofsted’s website: 
www.gov.uk/government/organisations/ofsted. If you would like Ofsted to send you a 
copy of the guidance, please telephone 0300 123 4234, or email enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk. 
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